Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on
Thursday, 1 July 2021 at 7.00 pm in the Village Hall, Barmby Moor

Present: Councillors Haynes (CH — in the Chair), Smith (MS), Gregory (JG), Emmison (BE), and
Wilkinson-Mudd (MWM) and Councillor West (KW — Pocklington Provincial).

Apologies: Received from Councillors Appleton (SA), Robinson (KR) and Dexter (GD).

Declaration of Interest from members on any item to be discussed: None.

Minutes: Proposed by MS, seconded by BE to approve the minutes of the previous remote
PC meeting, held on 6 May 2021. Motion carried.

Clerk’s Report: previously circulated to members.
Village Seats at Play Park and VG — Philip Alexander is injured and cannot carry out repairs to

the village seats. BE getting a quote from Mr. Puckering.

Report from Pocklington Provincial Councillors:

KW informed the PC that an appeal for a planning application from Mr. Fielder on the
boundary field within BM parish had been refused once again.

Boundary changes — reviewing of the Parliamentary Constituency changes, Barmby Moor will
have a new MP.

West Green, Pocklington — travellers have encroached and camped on the West Green
amenity area.

ER Draft Local Plan - public consultation events, locally on the 20 July at the Pocklington Arts
Centre.

Matters arising from previous meetings:

Play Park — damaged slide on the Captain Mannering. Not in warranty and insurance can only be
claimed if vandalised. Cost to replace £1392.00. MS and MWM mentioned the high cost (£200) to
remove the damaged slide, and they offered to dispose themselves any spoiling’s to save costs.
Proposed by JG, seconded by BE to go ahead with the replacement, motion carried.

Community Speed Watch — BE confirmed the speed watch is on hold until after Northern Gas
have completed the works. Also asked if the PC will look into installing speed cameras at
each end of Main Street. Vehicle count per hour has been as high as 450 to 550 per hour.
More volunteers are ready to be trained for both the village and Sutton Lane.

Keldspring Lane pathway closure — email from KR after speaking with the landowner,
confirming he will not open the pathway between Keldspring Lane and B1246 Barmby Road,
due to fly tipping, Health and Safety issues as a danger to pedestrians on the unstable
pathways and insurance purposes.

Speed reduction, Main Street, Back Lane, Beck Side and Sutton Lane — traffic survey received
for Main Street and Sutton Lane which stated very few speeding vehicles. Also letter of



complaint received from local resident about speeding traffic. Members asked if an on-site
meeting can be arranged with ER Traffic Management.

Taskforce Walkabout — CH gave a resume of the walkabout on the 29 June, on footpath
repairs; sign repairs and cleaning; tree and hedge pruning; drains which need attention;
planters; kerb repairs; grass cutting and painting and repairing bridge parapets. The Officer
refused the request to install planters in the village as they caused extra work for grounds
maintenance.

Flat Lane and The School— correspondence confirming remedial works to be carried out
during the school holidays on the Highways verge near The Orchard and Old School.

Village Celebration/Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 2022 — to discuss at a future
meeting and forward to the Boot & Slipper for their observations.

Litter Bin in Keldspring Lane — new bin will be installed in the autumn when ER have received
new deliveries.

Tree Works — pruning in Main Street, Lewis Tree Surgeons now have a new member of staff
so they cannot confirm what was said about the trees near the PO, and nothing recorded.
Beck Maintenance — CH stated the beck banks are full of plants and weeds and need pruning
back. MS requested we ask the Environment Agency who surveyed the beck two years ago,
for a maintenance plan.

St. Catherine’s Church — MS asked if the PC can take over the maintenance of the church
clock. Also concern expressed by members over the state of the burial grounds being
overgrown with vegetation. Clerk to ask ERNLLCA for advice and to consider increasing the
precept grant. Cremated remains area, nothing to report at the moment.

Briarsfield — MWM said there are parking problems in Briarsfield especially on the corner.
Due to Northern Gas installations at the moment, to review at the next meeting.

Invoices:

Andy Ross (cleaning bus shelters July x 5 weeks) - £75.00.

Rovyal British Legion (Reimburse V. Cox- Clerk) for poppy wreath - £21.98.

Jennifer Webb (Internal Audit) - £75.00.

Paul Aylett (Website Management) - £30.00.

Village Hall (PlusNet April/May) - £22.40 + (June /July) - £22.40 + July meeting - £5.50 =
£50.30.

Roger Westmoreland (grass cutting May) - £234.00.

Roger Westmoreland (June grass cutting + half yearly beck maintenance) - £1404.00.
Proposed by MWM and seconded by BE to approve payment of the invoices, motion carried.

Thank you receipt from St. Catherine’s Church PCC - for £520 grant.

Receipts — VAT Reclaim for 2020/2021 = £4488.62

Total amount in Bank as from 1 June 2021 — £45264.43.

District Audit - AGAR forms have been posted to the District Auditor (PKF Littlejohn).

Plans:
E. R. Draft Plan — consultation at the Pocklington Arts Centre on the 20 July 12 noon to 7 pm.
To discuss at the next meeting.

Bungalow Farm, York Road — erection of agricultural machinery store — no comment as
Allerthorpe PC - (Ref: 21/01463/PLF).



Planning granted:

K. Robinson, Old Coach House, Hull Road — erection of office, laundry, storage building for 3
holiday rental units (Ref: 17/02384/PLF).

Bungalow Farm, York Road, erection of agricultural machinery store (Ref: 21/10463/PLF).

Planning refusal:
D. Fielder, land NW of 92 Barmby Road — residential development (Ref: 20/02676/0UT).

Dismissal of appeal:
Mr. Farrow, Barmby Farm, York Road - change of use of agricultural building to dwelling —
(Ref: 21/00015/REFUSE).

Correspondence:

Planters in the village — request by resident to site 9 flower planters in the village. Members stated
they need to be tasteful and to ask Highways if acceptable on Highway verges.

Yorkshire pudding Race —in village beck, requested by Heart Radio. Members think the beck is
unacceptable as very little water and full of wild life.

102 Squadron Reunion — 3 to 5 September, invitation to Reunion Dinner + wreath laying. MWM and
BE happy to help with the wreath laying.

Annual Town & Parish Planning Liaison meeting — attended by Councillor Robinson on 24 June.

ER Community Tree Planting Scheme — applications for tree planting before 30 September,
and letter from Greener Pocklington. Clerk ask the type of trees and forward to the Playing
Fields Committee.

Birthday 2022 Honours — Deadline, 1 September 2021. Proposed by members to submit a
resident in BM who helped local people during the Pandemic and Lockdowns.

Covid-19 Recovery Workshop (2 hours) — was attended by BE.

Any other business for future meetings:
Grainger’s Pond — requested by JG, the need to tidy up this corner of BM.
Village Hall meeting — JG reported the next meeting will be the end of July.

Date of next meeting: 5 August in the Village Hall.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 8.50 pm.



